Classroom Activity Contest
Sponsored by the Faculty Committee on Student Retention


SUBMISSION FORM
1. Describe your classroom activity. 

Students are divided into groups by luck of the draw, with each group being responsible for one test question based on the assigned readings. Groups work together on their question, and then read their answer aloud. One person from each group is taken out of the group ahead of time, and a new group is formed. This new group is the arbitration committee who decides if a group’s test answer is sufficient.  If someone chosen for this committee has not read all of the readings being addressed in the test,  they can give their arbitration committee seat to someone else. When the testing starts, if the arbitration committee accepts the answer, and I deem their decision to be academically credible, everyone in the room gets credit for the answer. If the arbitration committee accepts the answer, and it is flawed, everyone loses credit, unless they have challenged the arbitration committee before I make my decision.

2. Why did you choose this particular activity? 

To decrease test anxiety, increase interaction with the readings, offer an opportunity for them to share their ideas about the readings, take some responsibility for each others’ learning, have an experience of privilege—since the arbitration committee has the power to accept or not accept their answer.
3. What are the activity outcomes?
They usually take the activity seriously because a grade is involved. Then they relax and enjoy themselves, and are usually much harder on each other than I would be. They have a chance to show what they know, and yet, they still must pass muster with the arbitration committee. 

4. What were the intended activity outcomes? 

To learn and retain main ideas in the content, and have a chance to show their  growing knowledge base in a less threatening manner than a traditional test offers. Secondly, to feel what privilege is like regarding something they have a real concern about here and now, namely, their grades.

I understand that by submitting an entry for this contest, my submission may be posted on the Retention website in the future for other faculty to use as a resource in their class. Marlene Howell, Women’s Studies


